
Minutes for June 26, 2017 
17th Precinct Community Council Meeting 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by Matt Roberts, president of the 
community council. 
 
The minutes for the May 30, 2017, meeting were read and approved. 
 
Running unopposed in a special election to fill the position of vice president of the 
community council, Tom Dougherty was confirmed as the new vice president. 
 
Vision Zero 
DI Papamichael reviewed the Vision Zero efforts undertaken by the precinct earlier 
in the month. During week 1, officers promoted awareness and educated the public 
by passing out flyers to bicyclists and motorists and visiting senior centers and 
schools to discuss safety points. During week 2, officers focused on ticketing around 
the Midtown Tunnel, issuing more than 350 summonses in that targeted area alone. 
 
Homeless 
The mayor’s office is working on a joint plan with the Department of Homeless 
Services and other homeless agencies within the city to better address the needs of 
this segment of Manhattan’s population. 
 
UN General Assembly 
The UN General Assembly will be held from September 12 to September 24, the first 
week being the busiest, with various street closings and traffic disruptions. 
 
JIC Tour 
A tour of the NYPD Joint Information Center at One Police Plaza is scheduled for the 
evening of Thursday, June 28, for all interested community members. 
 
Q&A 
Matt Roberts and DI Papamichael conducted a brief question-and-answer period. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 


